	Scrutiny Commission Referral Form



	Referral from:

Sustainable Development and Transport Scrutiny Commission – 

11th February 2010
	To:

Cabinet

25th March 2010

	Date: 18th March 2010



	Contact Officer: Siân Parry (Scrutiny) x22074



	Subject: 

Major Transport Schemes 

	1.  Reason for referral

The Sustainable Development and Transport Scrutiny Commission has scrutinised major transport scheme proposals in-depth over the last 6 months and have made detailed comments and recommendations to the Executive Member at its meetings on 15th October 2009 and 11th February 2010.  It also held an informal workshop with officers and the Neighbourhood Planning Network (NPN) on 1st March 2010.  

From its latest discussions, particularly with NPN, the Commission welcomed the work that had already carried out by officers involving community groups in developing the schemes.  It was particularly mpressed by the model of community involvement outlined by NPN and officers. NPN pointed out that the approach used for BRT Line 3 was enshrined in the Statement of Community Involvement in the major schemes protocol and the Commission therefore agreed it would be positive if the model could be extended to all major Council schemes.



	2.   Action required

The Commission recommends to the Cabinet that:

· The community involvement model used for the Bus Rapid Transit Line 3 proposals should be developed as a model of good practice for all major Council schemes;

· A toolkit for neighbourhood partnerships should be produced to encourage good community involvement based on the NPN model.



	3.  Accompanying papers (as below)

Minutes and notes of the Commission meetings and workshop are available on the website.


